
 Valley Manor 

Memo 

To: Residents and Family 

From: Tina O’Malley RN, ICC 

Date: April 28, 2025 

Re: Respiratory Outbreak Update 
  

We are pleased to announce that Public Health has declared our outbreak over 
as of Sunday, April 27, 2025. The organism was identified as seasonal 
coronavirus (common cold). 

Visitor restrictions are lifted.  

The Activity department will return to regular programs. 

Total Cases: 

• Zone 2 (rooms 101-120): 2 

• Zone 3 (17-32): 4 

• Zone 4 (1-16): 9 

• Staff cases: 16 

Thank you to all for your patience and dedication to keeping our residents well, 

Tina O’Malley RN, ICC 


